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HAVING THAT HARD CONVERSATION...
Talking to your young children about body safety and stranger danger
Conversations with your child about body safety should be 
open and ongoing and should start younger than most think. 
It’s important that parents not just have “the talk” with 
children one day, but multiple, natural conversations over 
time so that children know it is safe to talk about these 
subjects.

So what do you discuss?
• Talk about “safe” and “unsafe” touching rather than 
“good” or “bad” touching. This removes guilt from the child, 
and keeps them from having to make a moral distinction 
about what is and is not appropriate.

• Use age-appropriate wording. You can discuss body safety 
without discussing the big stuff. Teach young children that no 
one should touch them in any area that their bathing suit 
covers, and that they should never touch anyone else in these 
area or see pictures or movies that show those areas.

• In addition, teach the difference between healthy and 
unhealthy secrets. For example a surprise party is an okay 
secret to keep, because it will make people happy and will be 
told at the right time. Secret touching is not okay, or keeping 
any permanent secrets from parents or caregivers.

• Kids first Inc. says to have your child name five people that 
they could talk to if someone was touching them in an unsafe 
way. Children are often afraid to tell their parents out of fear 
of punishment (or because of a threat made by a perpetrator), 
so it’s important for your child to know they can seek out 
other trusted adults to confide in. Instruct your child that they 
should keep telling until someone helps them.

• Teach children proper names for body parts so that if they 
disclose inappropriate touching, it will be clear what they are 
talking about. Name it what it is!

• Revisit this safety talk often. Children learn through repeti-
tion. How many times do you remind children to look both 
ways before crossing the street?
Facts & Myths ( from Kids First Inc.)

Myth: Teaching my children about “stranger danger” is 
the best way to keep them safe from sexual predators.

Fact: In the vast majority of sexual abuse cases, the offend-
er was known (and very often trusted by) the victim’s family. 
Sexual predators invest incredible amounts of energy into 
creating a persona of a trustworthy person in order to have 
access to children. Abductions and abuse by strangers 
represent a very small percentage of sexual abuse in children.

Myth: I should teach my kids about “good touching” and 
“bad touching.”

Fact: Using the terms “good” and “bad” requires the 
children to make a moral decision, which can be very conflict-
ing as even inappropriate touching might not feel “bad” to the 
child. The use of the term “bad touching” can also imply guilt 
to the child, and make him feel ashamed to tell about what 
happened. A better approach is to talk about “safe” and “not 
safe” touching. You can use the example that no one should 
touch the child in any area covered by their bathing suit. The 
conversation shouldn’t only be about touching, however: you 
should also educate your children about indecent exposure 
and exposure to pornography. You can use the same bathing 
suit example: “No one should touch you anywhere your bath-
ing suit covers. No one should ask you to touch them some-
where that their bathing suit covers. No one should show you 
a part of their or someone else’s bodies that their bathing suit 
covers.”

It is important to remember that inappropriate touching can 
happen between children, not just between a child and an 
adult. Do not be exclusionary in your safety talk: don’t talk only 
about men or adults, but stress that no one should do these 
things with them.
 

Cheryl’s Corner of Caring
“Children are not a distraction from work. 

They are the most important work.”
(C.S. Lewis)
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For additional support during 
the COVID-19 Pandemic you 

can call Centennial’s
Community

Support Line

You can do this by calling your 
nearest Centennial office:

Akron - 970.345.2254

Burlington - 719.346.8183

Cheyenne Wells - 719.346.8183 

Elizabeth - 303.646.4519

Fort Morgan - 970.867.4924

Holyoke - 970.854.2114

Julesburg - 970.474.3769

Limon - 719.775.2313 

Sterling - 970.522.4392

Wray - 970.332.3133

Yuma - 970.848.5412

Launching Zoom Secure Telehealth Services!
Our ECMH team is excited to announce that consultation services are now 
available using Zoom Secure Telehealth Services. These services are available 
to client families, schools, childcare centers and community partners with 
group and individual meetings available. All services will be provided using this 
private, secure video platform, and can be accessed using most electronic 
devices. For more information or to set up a consultation appointment, please 
contact our ECMH team or your local Centennial Mental Health Center office.



Myth: I can’t talk to my young child about sexual abuse 
because I’m not ready for them to know about sex.

Fact: You can, and should, talk to young children in an 
age-appropriate manner. You can teach them personal safety 
without discussing the birds and the bees.
As parents, we often say that “we’ve had the talk” in a way 
that implies this is a one-time conversation that we can check 
off of our to-do list. These types of safety conversations need 
to be ongoing, especially for younger children who need 
repetition in order to learn. How often do you remind your 
child to look both ways before they cross the street? This type 
of safety is just as important.

Myth: I should tell my children to come to me if someone is 
hurting them.

Fact: While this should be an important part of your safety 
talk, it should not be the only part. It is important to recognize 
that your children may not always feel comfortable telling you 
about things that are bothering them. Also, sexual offenders 
will frequently threaten children not to tell their parents about 
the abuse. To ensure greater safety, encourage your children 
to name five trusted adults they could tell, and instruct them to 
continue to tell until someone helps them.

For more information visit Kids First Inc.
If you are really interested in learning more about this subject 
check out the Darkness to Light training or contact your local 
ECMHS for more information. 


